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Dear Parents, Students, and Staff,

As we approach the joyous season of Christmas, I am delighted to share with you the 

highlights of our thriving Salvatorian College community. It has been a pleasure to witness 

the collective efforts of our dedicated staff, including the commendable work of Mrs. Brown 

and Mrs. Watt, who collaborated tirelessly with our boys to gather hampers for those in 

need.

I am particularly pleased to express my gratitude for the overwhelming response to our 

'wrap up' appeal organised by Mrs. Griffin, which resulted in a generous donation of coats. 

Your munificence truly embodies our school's values.

Our recent Christmas Fayre stands as a testament to the incredible sense of community at 

Salvatorian College. For the second year in a row, hundreds of parents and students came 

together to make this event a triumph. I extend my sincere appreciation to the organisers 

for their hard work, and as they deliberate on the cause to which the proceeds will be 

donated. It is heartening to witness the impact we can collectively make for those in need.

Looking ahead, I am excited to share the wonderful news that we will be 

reopening our sixth form in 2024. This expansion reflects our commitment to 

providing choice, and a continuity of education, and more details will be communicated to 

parents in the coming weeks.

In the realm of sports, I want to extend my congratulations to our PE department, 

particularly the under-16 Volleyball team, who went unbeaten in their tournament on 

November 9th, finishing at the top of their group. Your hard work and dedication in fixtures 

this term have not gone unnoticed, and we are immensely proud of your achievements.

As we approach the festive season, I wish each and every one of you a joyful and peaceful 

Christmas. May the holiday season be filled with warmth, love, and cherished moments with 

your families. Let us continue to stay healthy and united as a community, sharing the spirit of 

Christmas with those around us.

Thank you to everyone who has contributed to this vibrant publication, giving a glimpse into 

the rich tapestry of life at Salvatorian College.

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

God bless,

Mr A Bryant
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Year 7 Retreats

This term, we have wrapped up our annual series of day retreats to welcome our new Year 7

students into the community. Each form group spent the day with their RE teacher. Throughout

the day, we engaged in collective prayer and participated in games designed to strengthen

our bonds and develop the necessary qualities for building a robust community. Through team-

building activities and moments of reflection, we identified the individual qualities we bring to

our Salvatorian Community. These days also offered us a wonderful chance to acquaint

ourselves with each other a bit better.

Macmillan Coffee Morning

This September, Salvatorian College warmly hosted the annual Macmillan Coffee Morning,

organised with enthusiasm by our Year 11 pupils for their fellow students. A heartfelt thank you

extends to all who generously donated, and an even more substantial appreciation is owed to

the industrious staff and students who, took the initiative to bake delectable treats. These

homemade delights, including cakes and cookies, were not only a treat for the taste buds but

also contributed to the success of our fundraising effort. Through the collective efforts of our

dedicated Year 11 pupils, we managed to raise an impressive £382.

All Saints Day (Holy Day of Obligation)

We joyfully commemorate the feast of All Saints Day at St. Joseph’s across Key Stages, and

once again, those who attended the Parish Mass received not only compliments on their

diction and piety but also appreciative emails from the parish. A special thank you extends to

all the pupils who read, served. Your contributions are always warmly welcomed. For those who

didn't have the chance to read this time, rest assured there will be numerous opportunities

throughout the year to participate. The positive feedback and emails from the parish reflect

the impact of Key Stage Four boys in celebrating Mass together.
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Pupil Eucharistic Minsters

In a significant Salvatorian first, seven Year 11 pupils

Richard, Brishen, Joshua, Darren, Eugen, Stephen and

Rohith have made the choice to become Eucharistic

Ministers. Following their training with Fr. Mario, these

students have taken on the role of Eucharistic Ministers

during our school masses, contributing to the spiritual

life of our community. Their commitment and

participation mark a notable milestone, showcasing

their faith and dedication to serving in this important

capacity.

November signifies the month dedicated to the Holy

Souls. Over this period, Key Stage 3 classes

participated in remembrance services held in the

chapel, providing them with a chance to

contemplate life beyond earthly existence. As a

united school community, we commemorated those

dear to us who have passed away by adding their

names to our book of Remembrance. Every week

throughout November, the individuals’ names were

remembered in prayers during Thursday form masses.

Pupils embraced this opportunity to reflect and pay

homage to those that had died.

Good News for Everyone

Year 7 pupils received an

informative presentation from Good

News For Everyone (formerly

Gideons UK) about the significance

of the Bible and the organisation's

mission. As part of this initiative,

each Year 7 student was provided

with their own pocket-sized New

Testament and Psalms. This valuable

resource is expected to be a

beneficial companion, aiding them

not only academically but also

spiritually, throughout their

educational journey and beyond.
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Wrap up London Campaign

I am thrilled to share the wonderful news that Salvatorian College

has contributed over 300 coats to the 'Wrap Up London

Campaign.' This initiative has grown to become one of the largest

winter volunteering events in the city, showcasing the incredible

impact achievable when communities unite to aid those most in

need. The donation of pre-loved winter coats significantly assists

the most vulnerable individuals in our city in facing the

challenging winter conditions.

We take great pride in being a part of this meaningful initiative

and aspire to improve the lives of those less fortunate during the

winter season through our donations. A special acknowledgment

goes to the dedicated Mr. Everett for delivering the coats to the

local drop-off point, and heartfelt thanks to Mrs. Griffin and Ms.

Ward for their leadership in driving this commendable initiative.

Your generosity and support are truly appreciated.
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The Christmas Carol Service

Salvatorian staff and students came together for the annual Christmas Carol Service at St.

Joseph’s church. With an enhanced choir and a student-prepared liturgy, we invoked the

anticipation of the Christmas story. In the midst of this Advent season, we were reminded of the

true meaning of Christmas. A sincere thank you goes to all the staff and students whose

contributions helped create a reflective and prayerful atmosphere during this event.

Christmas Hampers

Amidst the ongoing cost-of-living crisis, it holds special significance for us at Salvatorian to

extend generosity by offering Christmas Hamper parcels to those facing challenges within our

local community. Mrs. Watt and the boys have dedicated their time to sorting and wrapping

these parcels, emphasizing our commitment to showing care during the Christmas season. A

heartfelt thank you goes out to all who have contributed generously to make this initiative

possible.

Christmas Jumper day

We are delighted to share the heartwarming success of our celebration on National Christmas

Jumper Day for Save the Children. On this special day, our school came alive with an array of

festive sweaters, showcasing not just our holiday spirit but also our commitment to supporting a

worthwhile cause.

It was truly heartening to witness the sea of colourful and creative Christmas jumpers worn by

both students and staff. The enthusiasm and generosity displayed by our school community in

supporting Save the Children have made a positive impact. Through your participation, we've

contributed to making a real difference in the lives of children in need. Your kindness and

willingness to get involved have added a touch of warmth to this holiday season, embodying

the true spirit of giving.

Thank you to everyone who took part, making our National Christmas Jumper Day a festive

and charitable success. Your support is a testament to the compassion and community spirit

that defines our school.
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SIXTH FORM INFORMATION EVENING
Year 11 parents received a letter inviting
them to attend an information evening on
our Sixth Form, re-opening this year. The
evening will take place on Monday 22nd
January 2024 at 4.30pm and will be an
official launch with our course guide and
entry requirements. We look forward to
seeing as many of you there as possible to
find out more about this very exciting
chapter in the school’s history. If you have
any further enquiries, please contact
admin@salvatorian.harrow.sch.uk

APPLY NOW
Applications are now open
for current Year 11 students
of the Salvatorian College.
Apply now by downloading
the application form here.
Application forms are to be
returned to Mr. Evans or Mr.
Bryant by Monday
19th February
2024. Interviews will take
place after the February Half
Term.
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6

Year 7

Explore the artistic endeavors of our KS3

students in this term's showcased projects.

Witness the creativity of Year 7 through

their pencil drawing project and an

engaging Aboriginal Art 3D Boomerang

project. Year 8 students delve into the

Organic Mechanic project, while Year 9

explores Urban Architecture, drawing

inspiration from artist Joshua Smith. Their

final creations include post-apocalyptic

cardboard building fronts, showcasing a

mastery of relief and mixed media

techniques.
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6

Year 8

Year 9
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6

Behold the exemplary

Year 11 Exam work from

the Summer, a testament

to the dedication and

talent within our

department. We take

pride in celebrating yet

another outstanding year

of results, boasting a

remarkable progress

score of close to +1.5.

Nearly half of all grades

achieved a 7 (A) or

above, with an

impressive 69% securing a

grade 5 or higher.

Notably, three students

earned the coveted

grade 9 in the subject,

reaffirming our

commitment to

excellence in art

education.
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Year 7 students started the year off

with learning and understanding the

significance of e-safety. Recognising

the digital era they live in, students

were tasked with creating informative

posters that would serve as guides for

staying safe online. Through engaging

lessons and discussions, the students

delved into exploring cyber threats,

online etiquette, and the importance

of safeguarding personal

information. The project not only

honed their computer science skills but

also instilled a sense of responsibility

and awareness regarding the

potential risks and rewards of the

digital world.
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In this term's Design and Technology curriculum, Year 7

students have delved into the captivating realm of

designing and crafting maze games. Demonstrating their

expertise, they've adeptly utilized a diverse array of tools

and machines within the workshop. The outcome of their

endeavors is a collection of engaging and distinctive

games, highlighting both their creative flair and technical

prowess.

Year 9 has successfully completed a term of culinary
exploration in Food Technology, mastering the art of
cooking a diverse range of dishes from around the world.
Behold some remarkable final outcomes, featuring
delectable creations such as a Dutch apple cake and a
lamb and feta burger. A hearty congratulations to all
students for their impressive achievements in the kitchen.
Well done!
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In their recent term

of Graphic Design,

Year 8 students

have successfully

navigated the

creative process,

designing and

producing their

very own cereal

boxes. Witness the

culmination of their

artistic endeavors

as they bring their

unique visions to life

in this engaging

project.
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Discover the exciting world

of Graphic Design with the

newly introduced GCSE

program at Salvatorian

College. Our students,

predominantly immersed in

digital graphic design and

branding, harness the

power of Adobe Illustrator

to craft captivating

designs, all neatly

compiled into their digital

portfolios. Below, we share

excerpts from the

remarkable journeys of two

dedicated students,

Klaudisz and Irfanali from

10G, as they showcase

their impressive work in the

design of a soap brand

during this term.
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A Journey Through History: Exploring the British Empire and Migration 

to Britain - Canishias Jusay, 9C

Introduction:

This term at Salvatorian College, Year 9 pupils delved into the rich tapestry of Britain's history, with a 

specific focus on the British Empire and its profound impact on migration. Guided by the questions, 

'How should we interpret the British Empire?' and 'Why have people migrated to Britain over time?', 

students embarked on a captivating exploration of historical events and their enduring 

consequences.

The British Empire:

The British Empire, once a colossal force spanning 13.7 million square miles, captivated students' 

attention. Discussions centred on the characteristics of a 'good' empire, drawing from historians 

Richard Gott and Niall Ferguson. Pupils grappled with the empire's complexities, analysing diverse 

sources and gaining insights into its foundation, particularly its influence on India and subsequent 

decolonization in African countries.

Migration to Britain:

Transitioning seamlessly, students shifted their focus to migration to Britain, unravelling the push and 

pull factors that shaped the movement of people to Britain. From the Viking invasions seeking 

economic opportunities to the myriad of religious, ethnic, and societal influences leading to 

migrations like the Irish Potato Famine, pupils explored the multifaceted reasons behind people 

relocating to Britain throughout history.

Key Themes and Keywords:

Throughout the term, students encountered key themes such as empire, colony, missionary, mutiny, 

self-government, and migration. These concepts served as the building blocks for understanding 

historical events, fostering critical thinking, and guiding students through a nuanced exploration of 

the past.

Conclusion:

As Year 9 pupils at Salvatorian College conclude their term-long journey through history, they emerge 

with a deeper understanding of the British Empire's complex legacy and the intricate tapestry of 

migration to Britain. This exploration not only equips them with historical knowledge but also nurtures 

their ability to analyse, infer, and appreciate the diverse factors that have shaped the course of 

history.
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From the 6th to the 10th of

November this year, we

celebrated the Number

Confidence Week. It is aimed at

helping people get the support

they need to improve their

number skills. To commemorate

this event, the Maths

Department asked students to

engage in an essay-writing

competition that would unravel

the tales of their numerical

conquests over time. The call

echoed far and wide, and the

Department received nearly 200

essays from aspiring

mathematicians, each poised to

articulate their personal story

through the lenses of numbers.

To immortalise these tales, a

selection of these numerical

chronicles found their way in the

pages of the Salvatorian

magazine, and are reproduced

verbatim in the pages below.

The full list of winners alongside

the associated prizes will be

announced by Ms Morrell on

Friday 1st December 2023. Enjoy

the read.
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Exploring the Flavors of Spanish and French Cuisine

Spain and France are countries known for their history, art, and most notably, for their own

distinct flavors. Whether you’re studying Spanish or French or simply love the joy of eating, the dishes of

Spain and France offer a fantastic way for you to engage with the wider world.

¡Bienvenidos a la Cocina Española!

¡Buen provecho! (Enjoy your meal!)

Paella - Spain’s Signature Dish - When you think of Spanish food, the iconic “Paella” springs to

mind. Originating from Valencia, Paella is a colorful dish of rice, saffron, a variety of meats, or seafood,

and an assortment of vegetables. The key to its rich taste is the 'socarrat' - the crispy layer of rice at the

bottom of the pan.

Try saying it in Spanish: ¡La paella es deliciosa! (The paella is delicious!)

Tapas - A Little Bit of Everything - Moving to the heart of Spanish cuisine, “Tapas” are small,

flavorful appetizers that range from olives and cheeses to calamari and 'patatas bravas' (spicy

potatoes). Tapas aren’t just food, they represent a social dining experience meant to encourage

conversation.

Churros Con Chocolate - The Sweet Side - These long, fried dough pastries dusted with sugar are

Spain’s answer to donuts. Dip them into thick, hot chocolate for an indulgent treat that satisfies the

niños y adultos alike!

Say it in Spanish: ¡Que rico! (How delicious!)

Gazpacho - Refreshing and Cool - This cold soup made from ripe tomatoes, fresh vegetables,

olive oil, vinegar, and garlic is served in summer and is as refreshing as it is healthful.

Spanish Phrase: Gazpacho es perfecto para el verano. (Gazpacho is perfect for the summer.)
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“Bon appétit!” - a phrase that’s synonymous with the joy of eating, especially when it

comes to French food. French cuisine is filled with rich flavors, diverse textures, and a certain “je

ne sais quoi” that sets it apart. The French love eating out, so everywhere you encounter bistros,

bars, streetside cafes and restaurants.

The Art of Pastries: Pâtisserie Parfaite - Enter any French bakery, and you'll meet the sweet

aroma of buttery croissants (typically used for breakfast or filled with ham and cheese for a more

filling meal later during the day) and colorful macarons. Macarons are the delicious sweet

cookies filled with butter cream. Macarons come in many colours so you can distinguish on the

taste of the filling such as pink for raspberry taste, brown for chocolate, yellow for vanilla or

lemon, green for pistachio, blue for blueberry.

Les crêpes - sweet treats. The French pancakes are very thin and filled with chocolate

sauce or fresh fruits. Sometimes they are enjoyed with savoury fillings. Crepes are very tasty, even

when only sprinkled with sugar and folded.

Le Fromage - The French are known for their love of cheese. Brie, Camembert, Roquefort,

and Comté are just a few of over 1,000 varieties of “fromage”. Each region of France has its own

specialty, and French people take great pride in their cheeses. Eating cheese in France it's an

experience - preferably enjoyed with a slice of baguette and a dash of fig jam.

Coq au Vin - a classic French stew, combines chicken, wine, mushrooms, and sometimes

even lardons (small strips of bacon) - a perfect dish for those cooler evenings.

Bouillabaisse - Seafood lovers would adore “Bouillabaisse”, a traditional Provençal fish

stew that originates from the port city of Marseille. It’s a flavorful infusion of fish, shellfish, and

aromatic herbs and spices.

Sweet Sensations: Les Desserts - No French meal is complete without dessert. “Crème

brûlée” is a creamy custard topped with a layer of hard caramel - a perfect mix of textures.

Another favorite is “Tarte Tatin”, an upside-down pastry in which the fruit (usually apples) is

caramelized before the tart is baked.

At Christmas Fayre we invited you all to take a bite of culture and taste some of the rich flavors of

French and Spanish cuisine. We are looking forward to seeing you again in summer.
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On a brisk November morning, the GCSE music

pupils in in years 10 and 11 journeyed through the

deep, dark depth of the Bakerloo Line for a day of

culture and education.

Emerging from the tunnels below, the boys

alighted to a bright blue sky, framing the striking

Brutalist architecture of the Southbank Centre.

Here they were joined by a mass of likeminded

musicians attending the London Symphony

Orchestra’s Brightsparks Concert, set in the

beautiful concert hall. They were treated to a

world class orchestra playing a repertoire that

ranged from Beethoven’s Fifth Symphony to the

Lord of the Rings soundtrack. Interspersed amongst

the music was a challenging quiz, testing the

pupils’ knowledge of musical terminology, devices

and techniques. The main theme from Pirates of

the Caribbean was particularly well received by

the group and indeed, the reaction to this piece

of music from one boy perhaps summed up the

concert as a whole: “this slaps.”

The group trailed out of

the hall, climbing down

from the nosebleed seats

they’d been assigned in a

random lottery, and back

into the cold. One

unsuccessful search for a

Polish sausage stall that

Year 10 were certain was

just around the corner

later, it was time to once

again descend into the

Underground and make

the journey home north.

For many of the GCSE

music boys, they had just

heard their first orchestra-

hopefully of many- and

they made their way

home tired but inspired.
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Salvatorian College Charity Fun Run – July 2023

On 19th July 2023, Salvatorian College held a charity fun

run at Bannister's Outdoor Stadium. Over 70 staff and

students participated, completing a 5km run around

the track. The event was a huge success, raising a total

of over £1500 for charity.

Congratulations to Ayomide Oluwole, a student in year

9, who raised over £150 by himself. This is an incredible

achievement, and it is clear that Ayomide is passionate

about helping others.

The fun run was a great opportunity for the Salvatorian

College community to come together and support a

worthy cause. It was also a chance for students and

staff to get active and enjoy the outdoors.

The money raised from the fun run will be donated to

two local charities. The charities were chosen by the

students and staff of Salvatorian College, and they are

causes that are close to our hearts.

The purpose of this fun run was to raise money for Caritas, St. 

Joseph's Pastoral Centre and Comfort Cases UK.

Caritas St. Joseph's assist parishes to find and reach out to 

people with intellectual disabilities and to help them to find a 

place at the heart of the parish. They support people with 

intellectual disabilities, their families and friends.

Comfort Cases UK aim is to inspire communities to bring dignity 

and hope to youth in foster care. On any given day, there are 

over 108,000 children in care looked after away from home in 

the UK. Most of them are removed from their homes with little 

more than the clothes on their backs with an estimated 30,000 

moved around the system every year. Many have little except 

for the clothes on their backs. If they do have any personal 

belongings, they often don’t even have their own bag in which 

to carry them.

The Salvatorian College community would like to thank 

everyone who supported the fun run, either by participating, 

donating, or helping to organise the event. It was a truly special 

day, and it is clear that the Salvatorian College community is 

committed to making a difference in the world.

We will be holding a Fancy Dress Festive Fun Run on Thursday 

14th December so get your costumes ready and keep on 

running!

Congratulations to our winner of 

the Nike football boots raffle. A 

total of £178 was raised for our 

chosen charity Comfort Cases Uk

Thank you to Mr John for the 

donation of the prize.
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Salvatorian College Sports Day 2023

On 20th July 2023, Salvatorian College

held its annual Sports Day at Bannister's

Outdoor Stadium. Over 500 staff and

students took part in a variety of

athletics events, as well as tug of war,

sack races, and a football tournament.

The day was a great success, with some

truly inspirational performances from all

involved. Students of all ages and

abilities competed in the athletics

events, which included sprinting,

jumping, and throwing. There was also a

variety of novelty events, such as the

tug of war and sack races, which

provided plenty of entertainment for the

spectators.

The football tournament was a

particularly exciting event, with teams

from different year groups battling it out

for the title of Sports Day champions. In

the end, it was the it was the game that

emerged victorious, but all of the teams

played with great spirit and

determination.

The Salvatorian College PE Department

would like to thank everyone who

helped to make Sports Day 2023 a

success. This includes the staff and

students who organised the event, the

volunteers who helped to run the

events, and the spectators who

supported their participants.

Sports Day is a great opportunity for the

Salvatorian College community to

come together and celebrate the

importance of sport and physical

activity. It is also a chance to recognise

the achievements of students of all

abilities, and to promote a sense of

community spirit.

The Salvatorian College PE Department

is proud of the success of Sports Day

2023, and looks forward to another

exciting event next year.
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Year 7 Football – Autumn Term 2023

Huge congratulations to the Year 7 football

squad who won the Harrow Schools Football

Tournament last week . Well done to everyone

involved. Thank you to Mr Templeton and Mr

Quilty for taking the squad.

The Year 7 football team exited the Middlesex

Cup after drawing 1-1 with St Mark's High School.

The team led 1-0 for much of the game but

missed a number of chances to put the game

away. St Mark's equalised with the last kick of the

game and then ran out victorious following a

penalty shootout.
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Year 9 Football

Congratulations to the Year 9 football team who
advanced to the next round of the Middlesex Cup
after winning on penalties against Cardinal Vaughan
School

Year 9 Football team lost 5-4 in a thriller against
Hatch End. Despite missing 4 key players the boys
put in a valiant display of grit and determination
but could not quite claw back the deficit.

There was an
intense clash in
the Y9 Middlesex
Round 2 Cup as
Salvatorian faced
Oakwood! 🏆

Oakwood took an
early lead with 2
goals, but
Salvatorian roared
back, Nasrat
converting a
penalty.
Goalkeeper
Jeffren, aka "The

Cat," denied
Oakwood's
penalty! ⚽ In the

second half,
Nasrat leveled the
score, and in the
final minutes, a
brilliant cross by
Nasrat led to a
tap-in by Amari
securing a thrilling
3-2 victory for
Salvatorian.
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Year 10 Football

The Year 10 football team put on a brilliant

performance to beat their opponents 6-2 in

horrendous conditions on 18.10.23.

The game was played in driving wind and rain,

but the team showed great determination and

skill to overcome the odds.

They took the lead early on through a well-taken

goal. Salvo went on to dominate the rest of the

first half, scoring two more goals.

The opponents pulled two goals back at the end

of the first half, but the team never looked in

danger of losing. They sealed the victory with a

late goal to make it 6-2.

It was a brilliant performance from the team, and

one that all involved can be proud of. They

showed great character to battle through the

difficult conditions and secure a convincing

victory.

Whitmore 4 – 5 Salvatorian College

What an electrifying match it was! Our Y10 Salvatorian

squad faced off against Whitmore in a League Football

showdown that left everyone on the edge of their seats.

Here are the thrilling highlights:

At halftime, Salvatorian was leading with a commanding

3-nil score. A spectacular hat-trick by Nasrat had the

Salvo fans roaring with excitement. It was a performance

for the books!

But the game was far from over. Whitmore mounted an

incredible second-half comeback, showcasing their

resilience and skill. They pulled off a remarkable

turnaround, and with just 5 minutes left, the score stood

at an intense 4-4.

With the clock ticking down and the tension palpable,

Nasrat, our standout performer, secured the victory with

a phenomenal free-kick goal. His fourth of the match,

sealing a memorable 5-4 win for Salvatorian.

A special mention goes to Y9's Aryan, who put in a

tremendous shift at right back, proving that talent knows

no age.

This match was a true testament to the heart and spirit of

our team.

Congratulations to all the players for their exceptional

performance and determination on the pitch!
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Year 11 

Football
The Year 11 football

team beat Hatch End

7-0 in the first game of

the season. They then

lost 2-1 in a great

game against

Uxbridge High in the

Middlesex Cup. It was

a phenomenal effort

from the boys against

a very good team.

The team lost 3-2 to

Whitmore in the

Harrow league so they

have to rely on other

results to see if we

qualify from their

group.

Extracurricular Football

Year 7 extracurricular football started with phenomenal numbers in September.

Welcome to Salvo PE boys! We are looking forward to seeing their sporting journey. Thank you

again to the staff and sports leaders who made this possible.
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Year 7 Basketball

The Year 7 basketball team advanced to the

semi-finals of the Harrow Schools tournament

after winning their group. Well done to all the

boys involved. We look forward to seeing how

they will progress.

Date of the Fixture: 18/12/23

Venue: Salvatorian College

Teams: Salvatorian vs Hatch End

Result: Salvatorian 16 - 26 Hatch End

Man of the Match: Jayden K

Match Highlights:

A thrilling basketball showdown unfolded at Salvatorian College in the Y7 semi-final fixture between Salvatorian

and Hatch End. Despite a valiant effort, Salvatorian faced a formidable opponent in Hatch End, resulting in a

final score of 16-26.

Monster Effort from the Team:

The Salvatorian team displayed a monster effort to stay in the game throughout, showcasing determination and

teamwork on the court. Every player contributed to the match's intensity, creating a dynamic and engaging

spectacle for the spectators.

Excellent Tactics from Year 11 (Hamed):

Kudos to Year 11's Hamed for executing excellent tactics that almost turned the tide. The strategic brilliance on

display nearly paid off, revealing the depth of tactical understanding within the Salvatorian team.

Congratulations on Reaching the Semi-Finals:

A shoutout to Salvatorian for their outstanding journey to the semi-finals. The team's hard work, dedication, and

sportsmanship brought them to this stage, a commendable achievement to be celebrated.

Well Done to Hatch End:

Heartfelt congratulations to Hatch End for securing a well-deserved 26-16 victory. Their skilful play and

sportsmanship contributed to an exciting and competitive match.

In summary, Salvatorian vs Hatch End was a battle filled with heart, skill, and tactical brilliance.

Huge congratulations to Jayden for earning the title of Man of the Match. Salvatorian's journey may have

reached its peak in this fixture, but the spirit and sportsmanship of the team continue to shine. Well done to both

teams for an inspiring match! #BasketballShowdown #SemiFinals #TeamSpirit
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Year 8 Basketball

The Salvatorian year 8 basketball team put on a 
brilliant performance at the Harrow Schools 
tournament on 17.10.23, reaching the final after 
winning all three of their group games.

The team, known as the Salvatorian Shamrocks, 
started the tournament strongly, beating their first 
opponents. They continued their winning streak in 
their second game.

In their final group game, the Shamrocks faced 
their toughest test yet, against a very strong team 
from Park High. However, the Shamrocks rose to 
the challenge and won the game.

This meant that the Shamrocks had won all three 
of their group games and qualified for the final.

In the final, the Shamrocks faced Pinner High. The 
game was very close, but in the end, the 
experience of Pinner High proved too much and 
the Shamrocks lost. Despite the loss in the final, 
the Shamrocks put on a brilliant performance 
throughout the tournament. They played with 
great skill and determination, and they should be 
very proud of their achievement.

Date of the Fixture: 14/12/23

Venue: Salvatorian College
Teams: Salvatorian vs Park High Y8
Result: Salvatorian 29 - 14 Park High
Man of the Match: Theodore Siaw-Misa
Match Highlights:
Salvatorian's basketball team showcased a remarkable performance against Park High in a thrilling fixture
held at Salvatorian College. The home team dominated the court, securing a victory with a final score of
29-14.
Individual Shooting Prowess:
Theodore's standout performance earned him the well-deserved title of Man of the Match. His excellent
individual shooting skills were on full display, consistently contributing crucial points that significantly
impacted the team's lead.
Great Energy:
Salvatorian exhibited exceptional energy throughout the match, both defensively and offensively. The
players' relentless effort and enthusiasm resonated on the court, creating a dynamic and engaging game
for spectators.
Teamwork:
The victory was a testament to Salvatorian's effective teamwork. Players demonstrated a deep
understanding of each other's playing styles, seamlessly passing the ball and strategically positioning
themselves to capitalize on scoring opportunities.
Tactical Brilliance:
Salvatorian's coaching staff implemented effective strategies that played a pivotal role in the team's
success. The players executed tactical maneuvers with precision, disrupting Park High's game plan and
securing a comfortable lead.
#BasketballVictory #TeamSalvatorian #ManOfTheMatch
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Year 9 Basketball

What an outstanding performance on
the court! Salvatorian faced off against
Whitmore in a thrilling Y9 Basketball
showdown, and the highlights were truly
something to celebrate:

Our team delivered a dominating
performance, clinching a resounding
victory with a score of 28-6. The energy
and determination were palpable, and
it paid off in a big way!

Special recognition goes to Aryan and
Piragiv for their exceptional
performance, showcasing their skills and
dedication to the game.

Deeshan displayed brave defensive
play and remarkable rebounding,
contributing to our team's outstanding
defense.🛡️

Above all, it was a fantastic team effort
that made this victory possible. The unity
and collaboration on the court were
simply remarkable.

Congratulations to the entire
Salvatorian team for this fantastic win
and for demonstrating the true spirit of
teamwork and sportsmanship!

UK Wall Ball

The PE department is delighted to 

announce that Aryan Hirani has been 

selected to join the Junior GB Wallball

Squad!

He will train with the squad  for the next 

4 weeks, before a final team selection 

happens the Junior European 

Championships in Holland (January 4th 

to 7th 2024). 

Well done to Aryan.

Extracurricular basketball

What an amazing turnout for our first Ks3 

basketball extracurricular club on 

Wednesday. Over 60 boys turned out 

from Year 7, 8 & 9. Thank you to the staff 

and sports leaders who made this 

possible. 

If you would like to volunteer to help run 

a club or take a team for a couple of 

fixtures, please speak to someone in the 

PE department.
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U.16 Volleyball
On the 9th November 2023, Salvatorian College hosted a volleyball tournament between three teams:
Salvo A, Sacred Heart, and Salvo B.
Salvo A went unbeaten throughout the tournament, finishing top of the group. However, there were
some great performances by all three teams, and the tournament was a closely contested affair.
Overall, it was a very successful volleyball tournament at Salvatorian College. Salvo A were worthy
winners, but there were some great performances by all the teams. The tournament was a good
example of the high standard of volleyball that is being played in the local area.
Standings:
Salvo A
Salvo B
Sacred Heart
Congratulations to Salvo A on winning the tournament!
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The Religious Education department has experienced another successful set of exam results,

where an impressive 53% of students achieved a grade 7-9.

Current Year 11 students, after completing their first round of mocks, are now diligently working

towards sustaining and surpassing last year’s successes. As Year 11 students navigate their mock

exams, the focus is on refining their skills and addressing areas that may benefit from additional

attention, ensuring that they are well-prepared for the challenges ahead.

During Black History Month, our Key Stage 3 pupils embarked on an enriching exploration into the

life of Julia Greely, uncovering her impactful contributions and inspirational journey. Julia Greely,

an inspirational figure who most believe has potentiality for sainthood.

Additionally, our exploration extended to contemporary expressions of spirituality through the lens

of art. Pupils had the privilege of delving into the works of black artists Tyler Ballon and Titus

Kaphar. These modern religious artworks, with their unique perspectives and creative

interpretations, offered our students a bridge between historical narratives and the vibrant,

evolving expressions of spirituality in the present.

Year 9 has been engaged in a thought-provoking exploration of the morality of war and peace,

a topic that has gained heightened relevance given the current situation in Gaza. In light of

these global events, our students are delving into these theories with a focus on understanding,

analysing, and enhancing their perspectives.

The unfolding events in Gaza provide a real-world context that allows our students to apply the

theoretical knowledge gained in class to current affairs. This hands-on approach not only

deepens their understanding of the subject matter but also fosters critical thinking as they grapple

with the complexities of ethical considerations surrounding conflict and peace.

In our recent studies, Year 8 students have delved into the fascinating realm of biblical miracles,

as well as the exploration of modern-day miracles and apparitions of Mary. This immersive

exploration provides students with a unique opportunity to marvel at the omnipotence of God,

drawing connections between historical accounts and contemporary manifestations of the

extraordinary.

The examination of biblical miracles offers students a deeper understanding of the divine

interventions recorded in sacred texts, prompting reflection on the enduring significance of these

events. Simultaneously, the exploration of modern-day miracles and apparitions of Mary invites

students to consider the ongoing, tangible manifestations of faith and the divine in our

contemporary world.

Year 7 students have been immersing themselves in the exploration of the Bible, delving into its

rich history and learning the essential skill of Bible referencing. This foundational journey allows our

students to develop a deeper understanding of the sacred text and cultivates the ability to

navigate and cite specific passages accurately.
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Impact forces with year 11-

Physics

Students have developed their

understanding of impact forces by
analysing the safety features of the car.

Some students had a look at the various

companies that sell seatbelt adjusting
mechanisms for pregnant people.

Discovering that over the leg mechanisms
are not actually safe.

Students designed, presented and tested
a crumple zone for their car.
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Dissections with year 10 & 11- Biology

Year 10 have recently

learnt about the role of

the heart in animals.

Students were also able to

successfully dissect the

eye, find, remove and

clean the lens.
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Dear Parents and Community,

I am pleased to report the resounding success of our recent Christmas Fayre, an event that

showcased the strength and unity of our school community.

The Christmas Fayre was a splendid affair, featuring an array of exciting rides and stalls that

added to the festive ambiance. Notably, our students demonstrated remarkable creativity

and entrepreneurial spirit through the establishment of unique stalls like 'Salvobucks,' run by

the students of 9C. It is worth mentioning that these young entrepreneurs went above and

beyond by designing and professionally printing their branding, a testament to their

dedication and creativity.

The collective efforts and participation of our community were instrumental in achieving

outstanding results. The event raised over £1500 in profit, which is truly remarkable. A portion

of this sum will be allocated to a chosen charity, reinforcing our commitment to giving back

to those in need. Additionally, we will make a generous donation to our Parent-Teacher

Association (PTA), who did an exceptional job managing the Tombola and raffle,

contributing significantly to the overall success of the Fayre.

I extend my heartfelt gratitude to all of you who attended and contributed to the success of

the Christmas Fayre. Your presence and support make a profound impact on our school, and

we appreciate your continued involvement.

As we look forward to future events, I am excited to announce that our next gathering, the

Summer Fayre, will take place in July. I hope to see you all there for another memorable

occasion.

Once again, thank you for your unwavering support, and let us continue to build a strong

and vibrant school community together.

Warm regards,

Mr. James
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"Our school's E-praise system offers an exciting opportunity for students to exchange e-praise

points, earned from teachers, for fantastic prizes and school-related items, all while having a lot

of fun along the way! In the spirit of the holiday season, this year we organized a thrilling

Christmas E-praise Competition with a coveted prize - an iPad. We are delighted to announce

that Lahmim, a Year 10 student, emerged as the winner on the final day of term, and this

achievement was celebrated during our line-up. Congratulations to Lahmim! Below, you can

find our latest leaderboard, showcasing the top-performing students in the E-praise program."
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Good Manners Literacy

Competition

The Good Manners progra

mme is based around our

school values of Integrity,

Compassion, Humility,

Justice, Forgiveness,

Holiness, Tolerance and

Service.

In collaboration with the

English department,

students in Key Stage 3

were given the

opportunity to either write

a poem or craft a Greek

myth with a powerful

lesson about compassion.

The following students

were most successful at

skilfully weaving the

theme of compassion into

their work, and they have

their poem or story

published in this school

magazine; they also

received a £20 Amazon

voucher to reward them

for their efforts:

Shai Hirani 7T ‘Greek

Mythology – My Myth’

Veer Patel 8F – poem on

Compassion.

Congratulations to these

students for their hard

work and a special thanks

to Miss Hickmore and the

English department for

coordinating the

competition.

Miss Ward

Good Manners

Programme
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Youth Club
Students, supported by teachers, now run Youth Club. This means students get a big say in

the planned activities. They set up the spaces for students to enjoy. Students run the tuck

shop, games hire station and registration. Students also now run the cinema room and Art

Space, choosing the films and activities for that week.

You can play any games or sports you wish! Currently, we have three snooker and pool

tables, six table tennis tables, Fuzzball, air hockey, and video games such as PlayStation,

Wii and Nintendo. Students are free to rent and use any of these stations during Youth

Club. They need only their membership card. If you fancy a quiet break, you can head

over to the cinema room which features a different film every week.

You can have fun developing

skills! Take a trip to the Art room

to learn some painting, or the hall

to have some piano practice, or

even a cooking session to learn

how to make a new tasty treat!

The decorated cookies are

always excellent!

And of course, the trips!

You can expect to attend Bowling,

Treasure Hunts, Winter Wonderland,

Theme Parks, Football Matches and

the Theatre! To join Youth Club,

either fill out an application online

via the school website or speak to

Mr James to receive an

application.
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